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December 2021 

  

Dear Oyster Bay – East Norwich Community: 

  

I hope this letter finds you and your family well. The holidays are upon us and 2022 is just days away. As I 

complete my first year as Superintendent of Schools, I must say it has been one of the best years of my 

life. I am extremely proud of the work that our school community has accomplished so far this school year, 

and that, together, we bring our vision of “Empowering ALL Students to Achieve Excellence” to life each 

day. 

Oyster Bay – East Norwich is truly a special place to work and learn and, during the holiday season, the 

energy and the enthusiasm in every building is contagious. I have been privileged to attend numerous 

events during the last several weeks and continue to be so proud of our students. The amazing winter 

concerts, sporting events, and academic experiences taking place are certainly points of pride for our 

District. The talent, dedication and motivation of our students, staff, and families are truly the hallmark of 

this wonderful community. 

May the warmth of your home and love of your family bring you all the joys of this wonderful season. 

Enjoy the time with your loved ones and please accept the warmest holiday wishes from myself, the Board 

of Education, and the entire administrative team. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

Francesco Ianni, Ed. D. 


